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The OAIC welcomes the acknowledgment in the Consultation paper that as 
telecommunications intercept powers intrude on the privacy of individuals, ‘any legislative 
expansion of the powers needs to be proportionate to the seriousness of the misconduct 
sought to be addressed and ensure that there are adequate safeguards to protect against 
unjustified intrusion into personal privacy’.4  

The OAIC recognises that the protection of individuals’ privacy must be balanced with the 
broader interests of the community in ensuring that entities are able to carry out their 
legitimate functions and activities. The OAIC also recognises that there is a public interest in 
allowing agencies to access communications where it is necessary for the prevention of 
serious and organised crime and threats to Australia's national security. However, as noted in 
the paper, proposals that require or authorise the collection, use or disclosure of personal 
information should be reasonable, necessary and proportionate, having regard to the 
objectives they seek to achieve. 

Should the Taskforce move forward with a proposal to expand the class of recipient agencies 
under the TIA Act, the OAIC recommends that a privacy impact assessment (PIA) be 
conducted. A PIA is a systematic assessment of a project or proposal that identifies the impact 
that a proposal might have on the privacy of individuals, and sets out recommendations for 
managing, minimising or eliminating those impacts. As well as enabling privacy compliance, a 
PIA can assist to ensure that any proposal that may impact the privacy of individuals, 
demonstrates that such interference is necessary, reasonable and proportionate to achieving 
the public policy objective. More information on undertaking privacy impact assessments is 
available on our website.  

If you would like to discuss any of the comments above or have any questions, please contact 
Sophie Higgins on (02) 9284 9775 or by email at sophie.higgins@oaic.gov.au. 

Yours sincerely 

 

Andrew Solomon 
Acting Deputy Commissioner 

17 August 2017 

                                                      
4 Consultation Paper, paragraph (xi) 


